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Dear Parents and Carers,




          14th December 2018

It has been a really enjoyable first week of our Christmas celebrations this week. The children all look fantastic in their Christmas jumpers today and we have raised £110.00 for the Children’s Society helping children who are alone at Christmas. I was very impressed by the Foundation Stage Nativity and the Key Stage 1 Lights, Camel, Action performances. Thank you to all parents for the amazing costumes and for supporting the children so well, thank you to the staff for all their extra hard work to put these productions on, the PTFA for refreshments, raffle and photos, but most of all a huge well done to all the children who performed so brilliantly. I am looking forward to seeing the Key Stage 2 performances in the church next week. Thank you to all the Littletown Larks choir children who sang so well at the Co-Op Funeral Care on Wednesday evening and to Mrs Binmore for accompanying the children. 

As well as these Christmas festivities, we were delighted to welcome Councillor Phil Twiss to the school on Tuesday. Cllr Twiss enjoyed seeing the children learning and we were able to discuss many matters such as town expansion, allocation of funding and the derelict Millwater site. This marks the start of ongoing dialogue in the future. Also during his visit, I was very proud of the Plastic Free Schools group of children who asked some very challenging questions about local recycling initiatives, actions for reducing plastic and the introduction of more bins in town centre. On Wednesday we were pleased to welcome staff from Colyton Grammar school to our Community Room to carry out some enrichment Maths activities with some of our Year 5 children. Also on Wednesday, we carried out some filming in school with children which we have sent to BBC Newsround. If they choose to use the footage we will notify you of which programme this will be on. 

Today children will have come home with a parental consent form for some Google filming. Google are sending one of their European film crews to our school on Friday 11th January to capture the children using chromebooks and record the journey we have been on in generating our IT provision. I can’t guarantee which classes will be filmed, but we have been requested to get as many children with consent as possible so they have greater freedom in where to film. The footage will be used in exhibitions, presentations and commercial campaigns at least nationally and possibly internationally. I hope this will be exciting for the children. Please do complete the consent form and don’t hesitate to get in touch with me if you have any questions. 

Today, on behalf of the Governing Board, I submitted two bids to receive Condition Improvement Funding from central government to improve the fabric of our premises. One bid seeks improvements to toilets in the school while the other requests replacing the roof. We find out if we have been successful in March. 

Next week we continue our Christmas festivities with parties, KS2 performances and Christmas Dinner. Full details of a busy week can be found below. 

With the Christmas holidays coming up lots of children will be spending time on devices. Please see information below about computers, tablets, websites and safety which I hope will be helpful. 

Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –

Nursery

We have made Gingerbread playdough.

We had our 3 nativities.

Reception

We are making christmas decorations with magical dough.

We have been writing our letters to Father Christmas.

Year 1

We have learnt about 3D shapes.

We have been learning about the nativity story.

Year 2

We did our Lights,Camel,Action performance to our parents.

We have been singing around a circle.

Year 3

We went to HCC to do Science investigations.

We have been making nativity booklets in R.E.

Year 4 

We have been planning a music festival.

We have been learning about the ear.

Year 5

We have been practicing our Church songs.

We have been writing our christmas cards to our pen pals.

Year 6

We have been making some blood.

One of our teams got through to the next round of the Youth Speak competition.
Staff News 
This week I wrote to parents of 3SD/FBW with the sad news that Miss Bearsford Walker will be leaving us at the end of term to take up a full time position in Dorset. I’m sure you will all wish to join me in thanking her for her contribution to our school and wishing her every success in her future career. 

Messages 
Sponsored Read

A massive thank you to all of you for supporting our sponsored read and helping us to raise almost £800.  This means that Usborne will be giving us an extra £360 worth of books free of charge.  You still have until Monday 17th to bring in any outstanding sponsor money.  

Christmas and Computers! 

Keeping children safe online Christmas 

If your children are spending a lot of time on devices over the holidays you will need to know what they are on and that it is safe and appropriate. If your child is unwrapping a new device at Christmas the set up is key to ensure it is safe for them to use. Here are what I think are the best places to get helpful info. 
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Parental controls

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
Which apps are safe?

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/ 

Google domains 

As you know, children have access to their google domains at home. I will be monitoring the google classroom streams over the holidays. If you have any concerns over the use of the platform by children please contact me at head@littletown.devon.sch.uk so I can deal with these even over the Christmas period. Some parents have approached me about purchasing chromebooks for their family at home. This is fantastic, but please be aware that the google domain we use with the children can be accessed on any device via a google chrome browser so you don’t need to buy new devices! If you have any questions etc about chromebooks and the google domain then please do come and chat to me. 

Annual General Meeting 

The Governors AGM will be held on Tuesday 18th December at 5.30pm in the Community Room. This meeting will include the approval of the Trustee Report – also available on our Website – and also to approve the appointment of our external auditors Bishop Flemming, Exeter. This is a brief meeting held prior to the Full Governing Body meeting, if you wish to attend please email admin@littletown.devon.sch.uk for the attention of Clerk to the Governors.
Illness and Attendance 

With the cold and wet weather we have several parents coming to us querying whether their child is well enough to be here. As we are not medical professionals it is very hard for us to diagnose children. Here is something handy called HANDI app which gives support to parents in ascertaining what action they should take regarding symptoms. This will hopefully be a reassuring support for parents and allow you to decide with certainty whether your child should be at school or not. 
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With childhood illnesses on the increase due to
the cold weather, doctors in Devon are
reminding parents to download and consult
the HANDI paediatric app.

The free app, available to download onto any
Apple or Android device, was launched
specifically with children in mind and is loaded
with expert advice, support and guidance for
common childhood illnesses.

HANDi was designed by Taunton and
Somerset NHS Foundation Trust with
paediatric consultants to provide clear, concise
information for parents and carers.

It covers a range of common conditions such
as high temperatures, abdominal pain,
headaches and rashes, which can cause
concern to a parent or carer if they are not
sure what to do.

The app asks a series of questions about the
symptoms the child has and then advises the
best course of action to take, whether to treat
the condition at home, consult a pharmacist or
GP and if it is serious, head to A&E.

It has been specifically adapted to be suitable
for people in Devon and it will direct you to
your nearest Devon hospital.

HANDI is updated regularly by qualified
clinicians to provide the best advice and will
just ask you to identify your child’s condition
and then advise you what course of action to
take.

Not sure what to do
when your child
is unwell?

Get expert advice for
common childhood ilinesses.
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Download the free
HAND Paediatric app




Parking

I am pleased to say that on two out of five evenings this week no cars were parked on double yellows, single yellows, zigzags or the junction. This means that I felt the children and their families were as safe as possible departing the school. Thank you for your cooperation in this. Hopefully we can now make this the case every day. 

School events/Dates 
Week beginning 17th December :
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 2 Outdoor classroom (both classes)
	Year 1 and 2 christmas party

Cornestones Express Event - parents welcome 

Year 1 at 2.30pm

Year 3 at 2.40pm

Full Governors and AGM 5.30pm


	Foundation Stage Christmas Party

Year 6 Cornerstones Express event 1.30pm -parents welcome

KS2 Christmas concert 6pm St Paul’s Church
	Christmas dinner

KS 2 Christmas Concert 6pm St Paul’s Church
	Year 4 Cornerstones Express event 9.30am - parents welcome
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